

Ladbrooke Primary School

Friday 3rd February



Hello!

We appear to be racing through the term, with January now behind us and the hope that the weather will continue to improve and the warnings of more snow do not become reality.

Please can I continue to ask that you ensure your children's clothes are labelled—especially those items the children take off (jumpers, coats, scarfs, hats and gloves). If using a pen, please check regularly that the name can still clearly be seen.

Thanks You

Punctuality—Lateness

Being stood on the gate every day, I am becoming increasingly aware of the number of children who are arriving at school late every day.

Please can I remind all parents that children in **Y1 to Y6** should be in school between 8.30am and 8.45am. The doors will open at 8.40am. If your child is arriving after 8.45am then they are late. If you see me standing at the top gate in the morning and your child is in Y1-Y6 then you are running late.

Reception and Nursery start between 8.45am and 9am.

Please make sure your child is in school on time. When your child arrives late, it disrupts the taking of the register in class (a legal document) and disrupts the office who have to deal with taking late lunch orders and escorting children to class.

Obviously there are some days when circumstances mean your child may be late but for some children this is becoming an every-day occurrence and this is not acceptable.

Please help us create a calm start to every day.

Thank You.

Attendance

Here are the % for attendance in January Remember our target is over 96%!

Class	%	Class	%
F1	88.3%	Y3	96.7%
F2	96.3%	Y4	97.3%
Y1	90.2%	Y5	97.1%
Y2	96.2%	Y6	93.6%

As a school our attendance last term was 95.3%

This is an improvement on last term and great attendance by Reception, Y2, Y3, Y4 and Y5.

Lets see if we can get all classes above 96% next month.

Xmas Fair News

I am delighted to announce that our recent Xmas fair raised an amazing



£2,593



Thank you to the FOLS team for organising and running the event and for all families supporting the event.

School Dinners

We have been informed that the cost of school dinners will be increasing from April 1st.
From the start of the Summer Term, meals will be rising to

£3.15 a day



£15.75 a week.

Thank You



Dates For Your Diary

FRIDAY 10th FEBRUARY 9am - Y3 Class Assembly

Mon 13th FEB - Fri 17th FEB HALF TERM

FRIDAY 24th FEBRUARY 9am - Y2 Class Assembly

MONDAY 6th MARCH Y5 Spirit of the Wild Experience

MONDAY 13th MARCH Class Photographs

MONDAY 27th MARCH Easter Egg Hunt

THURSDAY 30th MARCH Spring Discos

MON 3rd APR—MON 17th APR EASTER HOLIDAY



Parents Evening

Due to possible strike action when we were planning to hold our parents' evening this term, we have moved the dates to the following week.

Parents evening will now take place on **Tuesday 21st March** and **Thursday 23rd March**.

Times to be confirmed and more information will be sent out later regarding booking a slot for your child.

Walkabout

Prior to parents evening on **Monday 13th March.**This will be an opportunity to visit your child's class and take a look at work they have produced so far this year.

In addition to this, we will also be holding our art exhibition in the school hall. See below for more details.

Art Exhibition

This half term, your children have been busy creating a work of art based on nature.

These are soon to be sent off and framed ready for an exhibition on Monday 13th March where you can come from 3pm and view all the art work and buy your child's masterpiece if you wish to.

More details will be sent out soon.

